Eccles Community Committee - 25th January, 2005


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library,
Church Street,
Eccles.

25th January, 2005


Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.35 p.m.

PRESENT:
John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association - in the Chair


Councillors Broughton, Jolley, Lancaster, Jane Murphy and Pooley


J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorist and Access Association


G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association


J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club


H. Belim - Salford Link Project


J. Grieves - Mather Road Railway End Residents’ Association


J. Rickman - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association
OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


I. Williams - Remembrance Day/Poppy Appeal


M. Charnley - Alma Street Residents


A. Walters - Winton Festival


B. Adebambo - Irwell Valley Housing Association


A. Cranna - Salford Advertiser


C. Whitefoot - Monton Village Community Association

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


J. Blagden - Neighbourhood Manager


M. Relph - Customer and Support Services


A. Parkinson - Eccles Community Development Worker


J. Matthews - Community and Social Services


R. Qureshi - Salford Community Network


C. Sabinsky - Homestart, Salford


F. Doyle - Surestart


H. McColl 
}
Housing and Planning


S. Zandi
}

44
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Margaret Morris, Councillor Eddie Sheehy, Honorah Barker (Monton Village Community Association), Joyce Evans (Salford Pensioners), Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents Association), Leslie Stone (Grange Road Residents Association), Chris Kelsall (Salford Youth Service), Irene Pickworth, Brian Carter, John Fothergill and Harry Williams.

45.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on the 23rd November, 2004, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


With regard to Minute 40 (Eccles Community Budget Group) the Committee were advised that a total of £11,000 from the devolved budget had been allocated to fund projects detailed within the Eccles Community Action Plan 2004/05, and as a result the current available funding stood at £13,876, and not £24,876 as stated.  It was  reported that additional commitments of £31,000, for projects also contained in the Community Action Plan, had been made against the devolved budget for 2005/06.

46.
SALFORD STRATEGIC HOUSING PARTNERSHIP

The Committee received a presentation from Helen McColl with regard to the Salford Strategic Housing Partnership.  The Partnership had been formed to bring together key stakeholders to provide direction for the development of housing in Salford, and to ensure that strategies and priorities had the full support and commitment of all partners, stakeholders and customers, as well as meeting the needs and aspirations of Salford Residents.  It was indicated that the partnership was made up of public and private agencies, and nominations were sought from two Salford citizens to become members of it, to provide views and contribute ideas from a resident’s perspective.


Anyone interested in becoming a member were asked to complete the appropriate application form, which was available at the meeting, and return it by no later than Wednesday, 16th March, 2005, or alternatively if they required any further information were asked to contact Helen direct either by telephone, 0161 922 8776 or by email; Helen.mccoll@salford.gov.uk.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted; that anyone interested in becoming a resident member on the Salford’s Strategic Housing Partnership, make this known by completing and returning the questionnaire as requested.

47.
ECCLES HOUSING MARKET REPORT

The Committee received a presentation from Shahla Zandi with regard to the Eccles Housing Market Report.  It was indicated that the report arose out of the Housing Market Assessment of West Salford which identified three clusters for renewal, including areas along the Liverpool Road corridor in Eccles.  The Housing Market Assessment had further recommended the preparation of 8 local housing market reports representing areas of Salford.  These reports in turn would be produced at  Community Committee area level, including Eccles, and would provide the key information on the factors that influence housing markets in these areas, as well as the identification of whether there was a need for intervention, and neighbourhood planning.  The presentation then went on to detail the formulation and consultation process for the Eccles Housing Market Report, particularly the involvement of the Eccles Neighbourhood Working Group, prior to the finalised report being submitted to the Lead Member for Housing for consideration.  The presentation concluded with an invitation to the Committee to become involved in the consultation programme and input into the development of the Eccles Housing Market Report.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Shahla Zandi be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.




(2) THAT the finalised Eccles Housing Market Report be submitted to a future meeting of the Committee, prior to it being presented to the Lead Member for Housing for consideration.

48.
ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET GROUP

The Committee received details of the Financial Position Statement 2004/05 in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Group held on the 14th January, 2005, which recommended the action indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated in the Community Committee area, together with the funding for the community use of schools:-

	Devolved Budget 2004/05

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation



	(i)
Christ Church
	Provision of disabled access ramp
	£480
	Deferred pending investigation as to alternative sources of funding

	(ii)
Property and Development Community Safety
	Security equipment
	£2,500
	Approved subject to investigations being made as to whether the existing faulty camera could be repaired and used in an alternative location

	(iii)
St. Michael’s Morris Dancing Group
	Towards provision of transport, costumes and room hire costs
	£16,510
	Deferred pending the submission of further information in relation to the application



Councillor Alan Broughton referred to the application received from Christ Church. Although he had been in attendance at the Budget Group Meeting held on 14th January, 2005 and originally agreed with the decision to refer the application, he said that new information had come to light, and suggested the Committee rescind the decision, and now approve the application.  Sandra Derbyshire commented that the Committee perhaps needed to exercise caution regarding applications of this nature, as there was a likelihood that as a result of the Disabled and Disabilities Act there would be a large number of requests for grants for building modifications of this nature.  John Matthews said these comments were noted, but all applications would be based on their individual merits.  Jim Wheelton added that the purpose of the application by Christ Church was to provide access at their community facility, which was used by a wide number of groups, rather than at the Church itself.  Sandra Derbyshire added that there were other sources of funding for organisations who required financial assistance in meeting the requirements of the Disabled and Disabilities Act, and the intention was to investigate whether any of these were suitable with regard to this particular application, and if not bring it back to the Budget Group for further consideration.


In addition the Committee were provided with the following applications for funding direct from the Community Use for Schools:-

	Applicant
	Amount Requested

	Patricroft Brownies
	£1,080

	Salford Community Leisure
	£280



The Committee also received a further application on the Barton Athletic Club amounting to £1,500 to undertake the refurbishment of the former Dorning Street Nursery, the club's proposed new venue. 


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the application of Christ Church amounting to £480 for ramp access at their premises, be approved, otherwise the recommendations of the Budget Sub Group, as detailed above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2004/05 in respect of the Eccles Community Committee Devolved Budget be noted.




(3) THAT the Community Use of Schools applications submitted by Patricroft Brownies and Salford Community Leisure, as detailed above, be approved.




(4) THAT the application of Barton Athletic Club for funding from the Committee’s Devolved Budget, as detailed above be approved.

49.
REVIEW OF TASK GROUPS

John Matthews commented that there was a possible need for the Committee to review its existing Task Group's role, and the way they operated.  He reminded Members that currently the Committee had the following task groups:-

· Environment and Transport

· Youth


The Committee also advised that there was an intention to create a task group to focus on older persons issues.  Julie Blagden commented that there was a particular need to develop this in view of the decision to allocate £2,000 expenditure allocated from the Community Committee’s Devolved Budget to stage events to mark the 60th Anniversary of VE Day, during the summer of 2005.  Julie Blagden also commented that it was proposed to establish a Community Safety Task Group, to compliment the work of the Community Sector Team, and asked anyone who was interested in becoming involved with either or those two new task groups to contact either herself or Andrea Parkinson.


Councillor David Lancaster referred to the Eccles Diversity Forum, as if there was need for it to be brought under the umbrella of the Community Committee.  He said he felt that the initial good work of the Forum had not been built upon and as a result its impetus had been lost.


John Matthews commented that one of the keys to the success of the task groups was that they needed to report at a regular basis to the Community Committee, and suggested that the procedures for this needed to be reviewed.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the creation of the following additional task groups of the Committee:-

· Older Persons’ Task Group

· Community Safety Task Group



(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to look at the Eccles Diversity Forum, and whether it would be possible for it to come under auspices of the Community Committee to act as a further task group.



(3) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to review the current methods with regard to task groups reporting back to the Community Committee, possibly through timetabling the provision of feedback from each of the respective groups at future meetings.

50.
MONKS HALL

Jim Wheelton referred to Monks Hall which was currently in a poor state of repair, following the decision of the City Council’s Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel to refuse a number of development proposals for the Hall, and its surrounding site.  Councillor David Lancaster commented that before any discussion could take place with regard to the future of Monks Hall, clarification was required as to what the City Council’s Housing and Planning Directorate considered as a suitable use for the property.  He said he would make approaches to ensure that the Committee were provided with this information.

51.
APPOINTMENT OF SCHOOL GOVERNORS

The Committee were informed that the City Council Education and Leisure Directorate were currently seeking persons who were willing to act as school governors.  The Committee were provided with details of the role and responsibilities of school governors, together with the Council’s code of practice in relation to making appointments.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted, and that anyone interesting in becoming a school governor contact the Education and Leisure Directorates Governor Services Unit.

52.
PORT SALFORD

Mark Charnley referred to the exhibition which had been held before Christmas with regard to the proposed Port Salford development, and asked if there was any progress following this.  Julie Blagden reported that the matter was still ongoing and would be reported back via the Committee’s Environment and Transport Task Group.  Councillor David Lancaster reported that it was not anticipated that the planning application with regard to the development would be submitted to the City Council’s Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel until September/October 2004, in the meantime there would be further extensive consultations with the effected members of the Community.  Councillor David Jolley added that before the planning application was submitted particular work need to be done in relation to the transport issues.  Julie Blagden commented that again some of this work would be undertaken by the Environment and Transport Task Group.


John Rickman asked whether there would be benefits in holding a special meeting of the Committee, solely to look at the issue of the Port Salford development, possibly in conjunction with the Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee.  Councillor David Lancaster said he had no objection to such a joint meeting being held, but felt it was a priority that initial consultation was focused at as local level, as possible, so as to obtain the views of those people who would be directly affected by the proposals.

53.
TOWN TWINNING

Councillor David Lancaster provided an update with regard to recent Town Twinning activities with Narbonne, particularly the forging of links with Canon Williamson High School.  He reported that the recent discussions had also led to the proposal to the forging of business links between the Narbonne and Salford, and he would welcome any local businesses or traders who were interested in becoming involved.

54.
FRIENDS OF ECCLES RECREATION GROUND

Jonathan Grieves reported that the next meeting of the Friends of Eccles Recreation Ground would be held on Wednesday, 9th February, 2005 at Eccles Library commencing at 7.00 pm.

55.
JOHN BIGLAND MEMORIAL

Councillor Alan Broughton reported that the ceremony for the planting of the tree as a memorial to John Bigland would take place on Wednesday, 9th February, 2005 at 2.00 p.m.

